S1021 Meeting

August 7, 2008, Atlanta, GA

Chairman Hodges called the meeting to order and introductions were made around the table.
Present were: Alan Hodges, Charlie Hall, Daniel, Ben Posadas, Randy Little, Forrest Stegelin, Wynn Dunwell, Joanne White, Roger Hinson, Richard, Robin Brumfield, Chengyan Yue, Bridget Behe, Bob Geneve, Marco Palma, Guihong Bi, Genhau Niu, Christine Coker, Jennifer Dennis, Henry Bachman, Hannah Mathers, Marc Teffeau.

1. Approval of Minutes. A motion to approve the minutes from previous meeting was made by Hall, seconded by Stegelin, all approved.

2. Comments by chairman. Hodges discussed important topics to the committee, including the preparation of the SCRI grant, which will serve as the basis for preparation of the new multi-state project statement. 

3. Administrative Advisor’s Report. New project statement due in September of next year.

4. USDA updates: No one present; 

5. Nominations to NASS advisory board. Hodges commented on the meeting held in Washington to discuss some concerns for the industry (Hodges and Hall), and also the Advisory meeting (Dennis and Palma). A motion to nominate Palma and Dennis as representatives to the Advisory board. Hinson suggested Severn Doughty to also be nominated. A motion for the three nominees was made. Hall seconded. Motion was approved. 
6. USDA specialty crop proposal. Hall commented on the status of the grant application. There are 29 participants for this grant project, from 14 different universities. 
7. Discussion of Ongoing Projects. 

Regional Analysis of Nursery Survey (Hodges, Behe, Dennis, Hall, Brumfield). Two papers were developed and have been accepted for publication in Hortscience. One focused on technology and the other in marketing. 

Hinson commented on a regional study looking at the marketing channel users and their characteristics. 

Mathers commented about a multi-state project (involving 9 states) on the relationship of retention of employees and language proficiency. A new survey will be developed including all the previous states and any other interested. 
Mathers commented about a proposal submitted about invasive species taking a different approach. They will be looking at 7 nurseries to get soil samples to obtain seedbank data.

Hinson reported on the status of the enterprise budgets for zones 8 and 9 using the Mississippi State budget generator. He brought a copy of the report, and proposed to include it as Southern Cooperative Series Bulletin. Posadas and Little volunteered to review the paper as 3 reviewers are needed (Hodges already reviewed it)
Yue commented on the status of a consumer preference experiment to analyze willingness to pay for native plants. She used experimental auctions to assess consumer’s willingness to pay for these products. Behe commented on a paper she worked about outlet selection. She is also working with Yue on another project on consumer preferences for color by holiday and special buying occasions. Teffeau commented on some ongoing projects related to biodegradable containers. 
8. Discussion of Future Studies. 
Fifth National Nursery Survey. Hodges commented about the efforts being made to obtain funding in both HRI and SCRI to do the survey. The survey instrument was presented and reviewed. They will put together a draft and circulate it among the group for suggestions. 
Dennis discussed teaching case studies and marketing boot camp. The marketing boot camp is an outreach program focusing on trainings in marketing. 

Mathers commented about a planning proposal for nurseries. There is a planning session October 23-24 in Ohio.

9. Winter 2009 meeting: Savannah, GA. Stegelin gave some comments on some potential meeting places and tours for the meeting.  The timeframe is the last week of February or first week of March.
Summer meeting locations will be discussed at next meeting.
A resolution to send sympathies to the family of John Brooker. 

Meeting was adjourned. 

Contact info. for new member: Robert Geneve, Professor of Horticulture, University of Kentucky , (859) 257-8610, Rgeneve@uky.edu 
Submitted by Marco Palma, Secretary, August 26, 2008; edited by Alan Hodges, Aug. 27, 2008.
